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April 30, 2019 
 
Dear Neighbor, 
 
I’m reaching out to let you know of some construction work and street closures that will be happening this 
weekend 5/4-5/5 related to the Mission Bay Loop project at 3rd and 18th Streets. The work will take place 
starting around 8am with set up and finishing by 8pm at the latest Saturday and Sunday. 
 
Construction details: 

- Work taking place 8am- 8pm each day with set-up likely between 8-9am 
- Saturday-- Remove rail, chip concrete in rail area, clean rail on street, test rail bolts in recess. The rail will 

be stored on the street overnight on Saturday.  
- Sunday-- Complete testing, reinstall rail and align. Backfill recess around rail. 

 
Street closures: 
 
Saturday/ Sunday morning 8am-12pm noon 

- Northbound 3rd street will be closed at 19th Street to allow for rail work. Please use 20th Street as a 
detour and watch for signs.  

- Full 18th street closure between 3rd and Illinois from 8am-noon but retaining some local, very limited 
access.  

- Garage access will be retained but will be limited between 8am-noon on Saturday and 8am-noon 
Sunday. 700 Illinois will have access to garage entrance on 18th in the morning but it might take up to 
15 minutes to enter/exit due to construction crews needing to get out of the way.  

 
Saturday/ Sunday afternoon 12pm- 8pm 

- One lane only on 3rd Street NB, and both lanes will be open at end of shift before 8pm.  
- One lane eastbound only will be on 18th Street 

 
After work shift hours there will be two lanes on 18th Street, one in each direction.  
 
Thank you for your time. Please let me know if you have any questions.  
 
--- 
Erin McMillan 
Public Information Officer 
San Francisco Municipal Transportation Agency 
Office 415.646.2445 


